
September Post-AGM Newsletter 

Bunker Repairs 

An inspection of the bunkers has found that there are some repairs required. These will be done 

throughout the fall. It will require some bunkers to be closed. Watch for some special workdays. 

Projects 

Work to install fencing on the new parking area at Bay #3 on the grass area. 

Re-install fencing in the archery parking area has now been completed. Unfortunately, someone 
has already backed into and bent the post that is covered by the ORANGE marker cone which 
had to be straightened.  

Blue parking curbs have been installed to mark Accessible Parking areas. Parking in these 
areas require a parking permit. 

Drainage ditch on the east/southeast side of the clubhouse down to the main driveway has been 
COMPLETED. 

Clubhouse renovations have started. 

The new flooring in the upstairs as been installed. 

The upstairs main hall, hall and training area have been painted. 

All the outside doors have been replaced. Two of which are now accessible controlled. 

The basement washroom, scheduled start date is currently September 20, will be 
closed, and new washrooms will be constructed. 

Bay #3: 

50 meter backstop has been redesigned and rebuilt. There are concrete blocks buried in 
the backstop. There was also new drainage Big “O” piping installed both in front and 
behind the blocks. 

The backstop rear drainage has been redesigned and installed.  

The bay floor drainage ditch was also installed to channel the water to the north ditch. 

Bay #13: 

Work on the new multi bay has started, but it is still part of the ongoing 3 to 5 year plan. 

Bay #8: 

We hope to start work on the new rifle bay in 2024 depending on resources. 

 



Membership Renewals 

Seems some members are not reading the E-Newsletters in full. The password for the 

“Members Only” section is 1352. 

How can I renew my membership: 

• You can renew at a monthly meeting using cheque or cash, but you are required 

to have a completed renewal form from our website or, 

• You can download the 2024 renewal form from our website, complete it and drop 

it into the safe with your payment or, 

• You can just use the link, renewals.ltvfg.ca to the LTVors, renewal website. 

“LTVors” stands for “Lower Trent Valley Online Renewal System”. 

There is no paperwork required if you chose to use the LTVors. LTVors is SAFE and SECURE 

and none of your card information is kept by the system. 

The LTVors online system can also be used to check your membership status and verify your 

expiry date. 

Discontinued Year Stickers:  Now that the access card system is working great, we will no 

longer be sending stickers for your membership photo cards. The original stickers were used on 

the photo only card to verify that a member was in good standing and their membership was 

paid up. With the access card, if you are not in good standing then your access card is 

suspended until you become a member in good standing. 

This again brings up the rule that no member should ever card anyone in past the gate. All 

members in good standing will have gate access. If there is a problem with a member’s access 

card, they can call the club at 613-398-8946 or on the cell at 705-930-1704. 

This will save the membership co-ordinator many, many membership renewal hours of work and 

save us about $4,500 per year.  

Election Results 

Treasurer, Bob Hunt. 

ACTING Vice President for one year is Terry Coons. 

Director, Scott Bowers is now a new director to the board. Please welcome Scott to the board. 

 

Thank you, 

Your Executive board 

renewals.ltvfg.ca

